Martha's Vineyard Public Schools

Excellence and Equity For All Children

MATTHEW T. D'ANDREA, LP.D. SUPERINTENDENT

Equal Opportunity Employer

HOPE T. MACLEOD, M.ED., BCBA
DIRECTOR OF STUDENT SUPPORT SERVICES
(SECONDARY)

NANCY W. DUGAN, M.ED., BCBA
DIRECTOR OF STUDENT SUPPORT SERVICES
(ELEMENTARY)

RUDA STONE
ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT TO THE
SUPERINTENDENT

RICHARD M. SMITH, ED.D. ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT

AMELIA C. TIERNEY SCHOOL BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR

JANET L. SYLVIA Financial Administrative Assistant

11/1/19

Dear Tisbury Families,

We have received a formal recommendation from our Owner's Project Manager for Banner Environmental to complete the lead encapsulation at the Tisbury School. Universal Engineering Services, our environmental engineering consultant, has successfully partnered with Banner Environmental in the past. Insurance requirements and a contract between the town and Banner will be finalized early next week. John Custer and I will meet with the contractor to determine a start and completion date and share input on behalf of the school staff regarding staging of the project. All work will take place between 4:00 p.m. and 2:00 a.m. I will share with you the anticipated project timeline next week. Our goal remains to have the work finished prior to the holiday break.

An HVAC contractor visited the school this week to inspect the system and develop a proposal to improve air exchange. We anticipate receiving that information early next week and setting a timeline for that work too.

The final roof repair will be completed as soon as we have a few consecutive days without rain. The contractor needs to work on a dry surface in order for the patch to properly adhere to the roof.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. I will provide another update in a week.

Matthew D'Andrea, LP.D.

Sincerefy,